BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SEVIER SOLID WASTE, INC.

November 29, 2023

The Board of Directors of Sevier Solid Waste, Inc. met Wednesday, November 29, 2023 in the office of Sevier County Mayor, Sevier County Courthouse, Sevierville, Tennessee. Board Members present were Cindy Ogle, Earlene Teaster, Russell Treadway, and Larry Waters.  Also, present were Manager Tom Leonard, Matt Rudder, Travis Lowe, and Tammy Watts.  The meeting was called to order by Cindy Ogle. 

The first item of business for the board was the Approval of the Minutes.  Upon the motion of approval by Larry Waters and seconded by Russell Treadway, the Minutes were unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the presentation of the 2022-2023 Audit. Travis Lowe presented the information from the 2022-2023 fiscal year. Software requirements were new this year, but were a non-issue for SSWI. No transactions that were unusual were identified. Financials were given to board members. Cash was down about 1.5 million this year due to the addition of many fixed assets. Capital assets increased about 2.5 million-3 million dollars. Total long-term liability increased about $400,000 due to the new piece of equipment being added. Income statement did not have much change from last year. Revenue was up due to the raising of fees, and expenses were up due to inflation. Operating income before depreciation was 2 million dollars. Operating income after depreciation was 0.5 million dollars. The audit report was clean and no findings to report to the board. Travis said that there were no financial issues for the board to be concerned with. Accurate accounting records and numbers were reported. Upon the motion to approve the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year SSWI Audit by Larry Waters and seconded by Russell Treadway, the 2022-2023 audit was unanimously approved.


The next item of business was the discussion and consideration for a budget amendment. A potential budget amendment was discussed at last board meeting. The board was given the budget amendment. Machinery maintenance being increased is the only amendment. Capital budget was not increased, money was just moved around. This is necessary to build the new Class III landfill, because it will need to be done in one phase. There are still some digester repairs that need to be done. Several projects that were on the original budget will be pushed to next year. The primary trommel will need to be replaced and the hope is to have that installed when D6 gets installed around May-June. D6 Dozer was also added to the budget. The bottom line of budget is not affected. Larry asked how many vacant positions were at SSWI. Tom responded with 5-6 open positions. Pay is competitive to Blalock and other businesses and benefits are better, however acquiring qualified employees is still difficult. Positions are posted on indeed. Work on new landfill phase should begin in January. Bid requires work to be completed in 120 days. Current landfill has 3-4 months worth the space, but enough of the new one should be ready to be utilized prior to current landfill being full.  Larry asked for a recap of what has been occurring at SSWI over the past month. Tom responded that 4-5 weeks ago that issues arose with the belt line. The water and sludge eventually make the pulley that runs the belt slip. At the same time, the belt is worn out. When it was taken apart, it was discovered that part of the conveyor has fallen into the pit due to the concrete deteriorating. The plant was rebuilt in 2007, but the concrete was not redone. This concrete is 32 years old and is deteriorating. All rollers and idlers were replaced. Now, the gutter cleaner can be repaired. 7 days of shoveling and putting the belt back on line was required. In 7 days, the amount of trash that piled up on the tipping floor has taken weeks to get removed. The decision to keep landfilling garbage and removing what was piled on the tipping floor was to prevent the trash on the tipping floor from catching on fire. Larry suggested in the future that Tom tells the board in an emergency situation to tell them to take it elsewhere. A discussion took place on the current digesters and how they were built and installed. Digester 6 is supposed to be shipped in January. It is still in China, but we are still looking into shipping into Jacksonville or possibly Baltimore.  Discussion occurred on the influx of garbage around Christmas and New Years and how the volume is higher due to packaging. Tom told the board that SSWI will not be able to handle the large influx of garbage around the holidays.  Upon the motion to approve the budget amendment by Larry Waters and seconded by Russell Treadway, the budget amendment was unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve bids for dozer. This is for the dozer that SSWI rented. Tom is recommending that we purchase the dozer. Tom is going to post multiple pieces of equipment on GovDeals and he feels that there should be some income coming in from surplus equipment. Guarding will need to be put on the equipment, but it is included in the purchase price. Larry asked if we paid more would that solve the problem of getting employees that can run equipment without destroying it and would it help with the turn over rate? Tom said finding someone to do preventative maintenance would help. The issue is finding people who want to do hard work. Larry suggested that pay be increased to see if that solves the issue. Tom has contacted several businesses to see if there is interest in subcontracting maintenance and other work. Tom cannot find anyone interested due to everyone having such a large volume of work. Tom believes that finding someone to do machinery maintenance would help us keep employees, because equipment operators would be responsible for just operating their equipment. Upon the motion to approve the bids for purchase of dozer by Larry Russell and seconded by Russell Treadway, the purchase of dozer was unanimously approved. 

 Upon the motion to adjourn of Russell Treadway and seconded by Larry Waters, the 

Meeting was adjourned.                                                                                
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